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Administrative Letter 1996-2

TO:All Insurers Licensed to Write Commercial Liability Insurance

RE: Repeal of Virginia Code Section 38.2-2228.1 -- Annual Reports of Certain
Liability Claims

Senate Bill 232, effective July 1, 1996, repealed §38.2-2228.1 of the
Code of Virginia. As a result, companies will no longer be required to file
the reports of certain liability claims for commercial entities, due on
September 1 of each year.

Section 38.2-2228.1 of the Code of Virginia required that all liability
claims for personal injury or property damage covered under policies issued in
Virginia and classified in §38.2-117 or §38.2-118, or Virginia policies
containing as a part thereof insurance classified in such sections, insuring a
commercial entity, be reported annually to the Commission.

Past instructions have been sent out annually by the Bureau of
Insurance in administrative letters. This administrative letter will serve as
notice that the report of certain liability claims as required by Virginia
Code §38.2-2228.1 will not be due in 1996 or subsequent years.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please direct them to
Eric C. Lowe, Senior Insurance Analyst, at (804) 371-9628.

Sincerely,

Alfred W. Gross
Acting Commissioner of Insurance


